# THIS WEEK AT ASCENSION

### **Garden Warriors—We Need You!!**

When I first came here, I had a hard time understanding why people were so enthusiastic about Fall—a funny word for a season, don't you think? But now I get it, summers here are so hot and humid that it's hard to do anything physical. Even to THINK about exertion gets the sweat glands going. So that's why I was so amazed and grateful at the number of you who came out for our first garden work party on July 7th. We trimmed bushes and trees, yanked out thousands of weeds, and consumed gallons of iced tea. At last the grounds were pretty again!

We had a much better idea of all that Fredy had quietly done for us, and definitely gotten an appreciation for the workout potential of yard work!

With all the rain and wind of the last month, the weeds took off on a massive growth spurt, twigs and branches fell off the trees, and leaves began to fall, too. The Church of the Ascension is starting to look a little neglected. So, I'd like to organize another work party—shorter, more focused and, if possible, even more friendly than the first. We can have cider and spicy cookies; you can bring your kids; or bring one of your neighbors to introduce them to Ascension.

I am putting Fredy in charge of deploying the troops so I think it will be efficient. In case you think that you are not fit enough for the challenge—think again! Everyone will be helpful and most welcome, and there will be age-appropriate tasks (think 4-94!) to be done. You may recall that last time I said that my father taught me that work done for the church is the path that leads to loving the church. I still believe that, but now I think even more strongly that working with other church members helps us to love them—and they us—in the way that Jesus intends. This is how we build our church, not just make it pretty!

Set aside Sunday, Nov. 10, from 10:00-2:00pm.

Please call or email Lin to let us know you are coming at 301 948-0122, or office@ascensionmd.org. We want to have enough cider and cookies for everyone!

Many Blessings,

Javier

## **HEADLINERS**

### **Daylight Saving Time Ends November 3**

Don't forget to set your clocks back one hour before you go to bed on Saturday, November 3 This is also a good time to change the batteries in your smoke detectors.

### Youth Group This Sunday October 28th!

All youth in sixth grade and above are encouraged to attend Ascension Youth Group this Sunday evening from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the church undercroft. Dinner will be provided, then we have an interactive formation discussion and end with fun and exciting games-some with prices! Please text Trevor with any questions. 301-920-4267.

#### Día de los Muertos

On November 4, at the 12:00 p.m. Service, we will be observing a Latin American tradition called the festival of "Día de los Muertos." As is customary we will adorn the altar with pictures of departed loved ones, and offer our memories of them and their spiritual legacies to the Lord. The Altar will be placed in the Undercroft.

### **Our Choir is Recruiting New Members!**

A new and exciting musical opportunity awaits you! The Ascension Choir is currently recruiting new members. Singers of all ages, abilities, and voice parts are welcome to participate. If you're interested, come visit our weekly choir rehearsals on Thursday evenings at 7:30 pm in the Choir Room- no audition required and no strings attached.

We'd love to see you there!

Questions? Contact Andrew Kullberg, music@ascensionmd.org

### Attend a Concert to Support Gaithersburg HELP

Gaithersburg HELP and The National Christian Choir (NCC) are excited to announce "An Evening with The National Christian Choir," a live Performance Benefitting Gaithersburg HELP. The NCC presents music that touches the heart from a variety of sacred styles — gospel, contemporary praise music, traditional anthems, hymns, a cappella — all combining for one joyful, uplifting experience.

When: November 3rd, 2018

Where: Pathways Baptist Church

200 W. Diamond Avenue

Gaithersburg, MD 20877

You may purchase tickets for \$15. Even if you are unable to attend, all proceeds go to benefit Gaithersburg HELP.

Questions? Contact Andrew Kullberg, music@ascensionmd.org

### **Next Baptism Dates**



The next baptism date will be November 4th. If you want to be baptized or know someone who would like to be, please contact Javier at ocampoj@ascensionmd.org

### Continuing the Collection of Items for ComfortCases

The inspiring sermon in September by Robert Scheer, founder of ComfortCases, has prompted many congregants to ask what more we can do to help this local non-profit organization bring dignity and hope to youth entering foster care. We will continue to have a bin in the narthex for collecting additional travel-sized toiletry items. Further information on ways to help the organization—from donating pajamas to helping pack comfort cases—can be found at <a href="https://www.comfortcases.org">www.comfortcases.org</a>. The organization is housed at 15825 Shady Grove Road, Suite 60, Rockville, MD 20850; phone: 202-253-0402.

## LIFE LONG LEARNING

### **Wednesday Morning Book Group**

Ascension's book group is discussing the book, "Sapiens: A Brief History of Humanity", by Yuval Noah Harari. This book explores the ways in which biology and history have defined us and enhanced our understanding of what it means to be "human". We meet weekly at 10:00 a.m. in Ascension's library on Wednesdays. All are welcome to join us. Please read Chapters 4 and 5 for this coming Wednesday.

#### Tai Chi

Tai Chi class is at 4:00 p.m. on Thursday afternoons in the Chapel; a good time of peace and balance in a lovely place. Please come and join us. Tai Chi will be cancelled any Thursday that schools are closed for bad weather this winter. Contact Claire Rosser at 301.275.0617 or Cjrosser@aol.com if you have any questions.

### **Thursday Morning Yoga Class**

Yoga classes are offered on Thursdays at 10:00 AM in the Chapel, taught by Lucia Pires. The class is multilevel, with an emphasis on gentle yoga, and is appropriate for beginners. Props are offered, but the students are encouraged to bring their own yoga mats.

Lucia Pires is from Rio de Janeiro, Brazil. She is a 500-hour Pranakriya Yoga School of Healing Arts certified yoga teacher. Her training focuses on cultivating and enhancing the relationship of the student with his or her lifeforce through yoga postures, breath work and meditation, in order to create change in awareness and help the student move towards wholeness and greater aliveness. She completed her professional training in 2015.

Lucia is the mother of two boys, ages 14 and 10, and when they give her a little break she enjoys reading, writing, long walks in nature and dancing.

### **Spanish Class**

Come and take part in Ascension's Spanish Class on Mondays from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at Ascension House. You don't need to know Spanish to come, because we get together to learn and/or practice. For more information contact Javier at ocampoj@ascensionmd.org

## **LIFE AT ASCENSION**

### **Godly Play**

This week in Godly Play, we will study The Exodus, when Moses led the People of God out of slavery in Egypt through a parting in the Red Sea. This story helps evoke the People's experience of God's elusive presence.

### A Joyful Path

#### A Joyful Path—10:00 a.m.

The members of A Joyful Path will make discoveries about Vietnamese Peace Activist Thich Nhat Hanh. He believed sharing his beliefs in practicing inner peace and mindfulness would bring peace to others and the world. Come join us in Room 2 during the 10 a.m. service.

#### A Joyful Path—12:00 p.m.

Escuela Dominical Para Nin@s. The members of A Joyful Path at noon will learn about the most important source of our tradition- The Bible. We will learn about some sayings which are biblical and others attributed to the Bible which are not. Come join us at 12:00 pm. (noon) in Room 2.

### **Healing Prayer Ministers**

We are in desperate need of Volunteers to provide this special function at our 8 o'clock service. Training and assistance will be provided to you on a one-on-one basis. Give your name to Father Javier, or call Lin at 301 948-0122.

## **CARING FOR OUR COMMUNITY**

#### **Montgomery Hospice**

Montgomery Hospice is a nonprofit hospice that has been serving the residents of Montgomery County for 36 years. We provide professional end-of-life care in homes, extended care facilities and at Casey House, our acute care facility. We are looking for new volunteers. Our greatest need is for volunteers to visit patients. These volunteers provide companionship for patients, respite for family members, lavender oil hand massages, music by the bedside or help with practical matters. Many

provide the gift of "presence" by simply being with a patient. All volunteers go through an application process and a three-day training.

For more information, call 301-921-4400 or visit www.montgomeryhospice.org/volunteer

### Ministerio Felicidad

Ascension members prepare lunches and send love and prayers to day laborers in the neighborhood of the church. Join Javier at 6:00 a.m. on Saturday, October 27 in the church kitchen. If you have any question, Contact Javier at ocampoj@ascensionmd.org

### **Men's Shelter Lunch Preparation**

The Men's Shelter Lunch program provides bagged lunches for homeless men, assembled in the Undercroft once a month. Supplies are donated by Ascension members. Depending on the season, we provide forty to eighty lunches a month. The next program will be on November 18 at 9:30 a.m. Contact Edith at esekasi@gmail.com if you would like to help, or sign up at http://bit.ly/1VAKEz8.

### **Gaithersburg HELP**

This organization provides emergency food and other support to needy families in Gaithersburg. Non-perishable food collected at Ascension every week, and during specific holiday in-gatherings, helps to stock the pantry. Donations may be brought to church at any time and left in the narthex. For more information, contact Melanie Mitchell at 301.519.1074 or melanie.mitchell@verizon.net

## PRAYER REQUESTS

Prayers For Those Whose Lives are Closely Linked With Ours: All Saints' Church, Chevy Chase Parish, All Saints' Preschool, Chevy Chase, All Saints' Parish, Oakley, All Souls Memorial Church, All Souls Parish, DC, All Saints' Day (November 1),

Diocesan Confirmation Service (November 3) - Pray for those who are being confirmed

We pray for comfort, healing, courage and hope for Ashley Alford, Kathy Bainbridge, Sciou Broderick, Harriette Eleanor Cooper, Fredy Diaz, Peggy Donnellon, Tana Hight, Jim & Carol Keenan, Daniel & Aillen Pagan, Wendy Jo Perkins, Bubba Pflantzbaum, Olive Rivera, Genia Saniul-Heinig, Fran Spina, Ruthie Swain, Samuel Tellu, Suzanne Winterhalter, Sciou Broderick, Simon James Mwamba and all those who, in this transitory life, are in trouble, sorrow, need, sickness, or any other adversity, as well as for all those on our extended healing prayer list.

We give thanks for the Altar Flowers, which are given by Don and Jean Cohn in Thanksgiving.

We give thanks for the life of Leslie Pool who died on October 24. May her soul rest in peace.

# **QUICK LINKS**

Link to Javier's Sunday October 21 Sermon: "Way of Love-Go"

Link to the Service Bulletin

**Link to Sermon and Other Videos page** 

Link to the Episcopal Diocese of Washington's Website







